MINUTES

College Executive Council • September 8, 2009

San Diego Miramar College

Present:  Darrel Harrison, Daphne Figueroa, Kathy Werle, Joyce Allen, Patricia Hsieh, Adela Jacobson, Peter Fong, Susan Schwarz, Brett Bell

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Add:  H1N1 Virus efforts (Lezlie Allen)

Add:  Rally Update (Figueroa)

Add:  MTI Management Training Institute

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Approved Online.

C.  Guests

Glenn Magpuri

Lezlie Allen

Darrell Legge

D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate (Figueroa) 

2) Classified Senate (Allen) 

3) Associated Students 

4) Chancellor’s Cabinet (Hsieh)

Starting this month the chancellor’s cabinet will meet at the District Office every Tuesday morning to status the H1N1 Virus efforts. President Hsieh suggested that report # 10 should be added under the report item with the H1N1 virus heading. 

5.  District Governance Council (Hsieh)

6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

7.  District Budget Committee 

Additional budget cat under categorical items.  Currently the district must have a total cut of 32 million budget cut.  Of those 32 million dollars we have identified over 18 million in continues budget cuts that leave 14 million left we need to identify.  The budget committee anticipates of that 14 million close 10 million will be continuance productions, 4 million will be one time reduction in 9-10. With anticipation that our budget environment will ease that reduction will no loner necessary. 

8.  District SLOAC Committee (Werle)
.

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Werle)

E. NEW BUSINESS

Accoustic and Air Conditioning Challenges in Gym (Magpuri & Bell)

Glenn Magpuri shared a PowerPoint presentation of a report on the status of the gymnasium. His PowerPoint presentation covered the Speech Transmission Index and stated that the present design is not suitable for the gym. One solution is to keep the existing speaker system and insulate the underside of the ceiling with 2” fiberglass panels. This would give the gym STI of 0.50 to 0.58 (a fair rating) and would cost $40,000 to $50,000. The recommended solution is to convert to a different system. The new system has no interference effects and Produces a natural sound system.  Purchase of these new speakers will cost $90,000 to $150,000. The STI is measured but expected to be high.

Magpuri also discussed the installation of a projector system for graduation and other events we will need two projection units, 2 screens, DVD player along with the cabling. The system would cost $80,000 to $100,000.

Magpuri introduced Darrel Legge, the consultant his engineer is running infrastructure looking the gym to see what there company cost will be. 

Figueroa asked were do we get the money for this system?  Bell replied FFE fund which is Furniture Fixture Equipment fund.  FFE is left over from Athletic Department, modify the quality of the filled house we can use it for AV needs in the Athletic department we have available fund.  To use the fund we have limited time between the final product need to be reported to the board of trustee from that time we have six month.  

Werle asked if we know how much money we have before we decide to meet so that we know the urgency to prioritize the list.  Bell replayed we have about $250k.in the FFE budget

Gade suggested we need to prioritize the list and the gym sound system to give recommendation to cec.

Figueroa suggested having Campus wide Forum before we decide any thing today. The committee chooses between Campus Forum or takes the agenda to constituencies.  The committee discussed this information and decided to ask the constituency leaders to consult with their groups with the options and let the constituencies recommend to best spend the money. 

Jacobson has a concern where the graduation will be for 2010 to approve the fund with board of trustee and install the system will take over six month that is close to the graduation it is time sensitive we need to decide were the graduation will be. Fong added we need time to make a deposit for the graduation and lot of things has to be done before the graduation.  

 Hsieh suggested we need to have a CEC meeting 9-22-09 so that we can have feed back from all the leaders about graduation place and gym sound system.   There will be a CEC Meeting Tuesday, September 22, 2009 at 1 p.m. at PCR. 

2010 Commencement Site
(Fong)

Fong comment for one time event, we do not need to spend a lot of money for sound system.  We do not have to have graduation at the gym. In order to have a graduation at the gym the sound system need to be clear.  The committee needs to have a quick resolution on the filed house sound system. 

Bell will find out the current FFE budget balance to constituents group and estimate of how much is still on the list for the Atlantic Department and approximately how many pieces of equipment. 

Harrison suggested we should have the graduation outside by the gym.  City College have there graduation by balboa park why not we have ours by the gym, inside a tent.  There ware concerns expressed about heat and cost by renting the tent.
H1N1 Virus efforts (Lezlie Allen)

Allen reported that for H1N1 faculty or classified do not have sick leave they can go negative.  Allen will go to class room’s answer any questions student have. The committee is finding out were the vaccine is available. 

Rally Update 
(Figueroa) 

The rally organized by District office the funding is coming from the Student Representation Fee.  We need to address the issue to the faculty Jacobson sent out e-mail to the campus.  Figueroa thank Jacobson for sending out the e-mail regarding Rally. Incurrage all the faculty students in participants in rally, motivational words why we have the rally, sincere concern about the possibility of more cuts.

 

Old Business:

Shared Governance Committees

(Fong, Allen)

Fong and Harrison will meet this week and consolidate some of the committee.

Announcements

· Jacobson will send e-mail to the campus regarding Rally update.

· CEC scheduled a meet on Tuesday, September 22, 2009 at 1:00 p.m.  

· President Hsieh need to name the campus name SDCCD have policy Naming district properties, programs and Facilities David Umstot, District Facilities Management will give us the policy. 
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